SHEILA BLACKBURN

According to David Coats, former Head of the TUC’s Economic and Social Affairs Department and a Low Pay Commissioner (2000–4), the national minimum wage ‘has been one of the most successful labour market interventions of the last decade’. It ‘represented a clear break with voluntarism…’. Nevertheless, despite the national legal minimum wage and the adoption of the European Community’s Working Time Directive, regulation of work in Britain remains partial and selective. Indeed, despite Labour’s discourse on social partnership betokening power sharing in industrial decision making, there are considerable continuities between a national minimum wage and trade board/wages councils legislation. Critics have regretted that since there is no automatic up-rating mechanism, increases are arbitrary and unpredictable. The rates fixed are inadequate. They are set ‘without risking damage to the economy’. Coverage is not universal and leaves much to be desired. Britain’s national minimum wage, like trade boards/wages councils, has had minimal impact on wage inequality because the legislation only tackles the most extreme cases of exploitation. Indeed, the Low Pay Commission’s initial optimistic estimate of coverage encompassing two million has been revised downwards. It is now thought that only one million (4.4 per cent of the workforce) have benefited. Some place the figure as low as 800,000 – far fewer than the two and a half million encompassed by wages councils when they were abolished in 1993. Such problems have led several to comment that there is a need for other mechanisms to be deployed alongside the minimum wage. Disappointment with the low rates set and the ‘making work pay’ strategy has rekindled enthusiasm for the concept of a living wage. Some would go further and urge Britain to break entirely with her collective laissez-faire heritage and to implement fully a framework of social rights. 
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